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  CJS NEWS 
  Issue 35— Friday 21 June 2024 

 

Dear Parents/ Carers 

As we close in on the final weeks of the school year, please ensure that children continue to attend school in their full 
uniform. It is important that we continuing aiming for excellence by keeping standards high all the way to the end! 

I will shortly be writing to parents/carers to remind everyone of the uniform expectations from September, giving plenty of 
time for arrangements to be made. We have had a year to transition to the new uniform, which looks very smart indeed, 
and I am looking forward to starting the new academic year with, quite literally, uniformity! 

Enjoy the beautiful weather and feel free to send children to school with sunhats/glasses. Please apply sun cream before 
they come to school and ensure they have a water bottle which they can refill.  

 

YEAR 3 SPORTS DAY  

Year 3 Sports Day will now be taking place on Thursday 27 June. We are aiming for all the children to be out on the field by 

9:00am. If you are coming to watch, please enter by the large gates directly onto the playing field.  

The children will be rotating around the different events in their classes between approximately 9:15—10.55am, when they 

will go inside for a break and come back out again at 11.10am for the finals. Events taking place are as follows: 

• long run (400m) – we may make this event slightly shorter on the day for the heats depending on the  weather  

• short run (60m sprint) 

• throwing competition 

• standing long jump competition 

We will then hold finals in the short run and long run with a separate boys and girls event taking place from 11:10—

11:50am. The top 2 boys and  girls from each class will go into their final. Pupils that didn't make the final but finished as the 

4 next fastest, will compete in relay races. Presentations will take place at the end of the races and we aim to  finish the 

event by 12.00pm.   

 

ACTIVE TRAVEL DAY  

To celebrate England's upcoming game, we are excited to announce an Active Travel Raffle on Tuesday 25 June! Please 

encourage your child to travel actively to school—be it by walking, cycling, or any other active means. Each student who 

participates will receive a raffle ticket from their class teacher, giving them a chance to win fantastic prizes! 

Prizes include: A Euro’s football, a large Sustrans teddy, a Chris Hoy cycling book and many more! 

We hope to see many students traveling actively and joining in the fun. Let’s support England and promote healthy, active 

travel habits! 

Miss Hassall  

Year 5 Teacher  

 

PTFA DISCO 

A HUGE ‘thank you’ to our PTFA volunteers who ran the discos on Wednesday evening. Great fun was had by all! Thanks 

also go to those PTFA members who helped make sweet cones ready for TL Fest. We can only run these events with your 

support so please do sign up for the next opportunity.  
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YEAR 4 VISIT TO CHRISTCHURCH PRIORY 
 
On Monday, Year 4 had an exciting visit to The 

Priory for a live recital of “Peter and the Wolf”, 

featuring the incredible sounds of their organ 

alongside an engaging narration. The children 

participated in a hands-on workshop with 

WOOFYT (https://www.woofyt.org/) to learn 

how an organ works. Some of them even had 

the chance to play familiar tunes on the organ, 

including ‘Happy Birthday’ for a classmate 

celebrating her special day! This visit was a 

fantastic opportunity for the children to 

explore religious education, science, 

technology and music combined in one 

memorable experience. 

CJS POND PROJECT  

We would like to say a big ‘thank you’ to Mrs Mary Reader  and the Dorset Gardens Trust for their kind donation 

towards the renovation of our pond area. Mrs Reader visited CJS last week and presented our Gardening Club with a 

cheque for £387.02.  

If you would like to volunteer your gardening skills to help with the project, please contact the school office and we will 

pass your details on to Mrs Gibson.   
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CELEBRATIONS AND ACHIEVEMENTS  

Well done to the year 3 and 4 girls who made loom band items to  raise  funds for Cancer Research and The Dogs Trust.  

They raised  a total of  £56.76. Well done.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GOLD HOUSEPOINTS WINNERS  

This week the following children have achieved their GOLD house points certificate by collecting their 90th point of the 

year: Frankie (5SF), Izabella (5SF) and Lilly (6CC). An amazing achievement—enjoy your book prize! 

 

ATTENDANCE RACE WINNERS 

The winners of the attendance race for w/c  17  June   

Year 3  3GD   98.1%  

Year 4  4AL   97.8% 

Year 5  5SF   98.2%   

Year 6  6CO   97.5% 

TWYNHAM LEARNING MATHS QUIZ 

On Thursday, we welcomed children from Stourfield Juniors, Tywnham 

Primary and Christchurch Infant School to a Twynham Learning maths 

quiz. There were several rounds, and competition was fierce but we are 

pleased to confirm a home victory for one of our CJS teams! It was 

wonderful to see children from across year groups working together so 

effectively.  

 

To give you a flavour of the quiz, what is the mathematical term 

represented here? 
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CURRENT VACANCIES AT TWYNHAM LEARNING 

https://www.twynhamlearning.com/187/staff-vacancies  

We are an excellent multi-academy trust to work for and have Twynham Learning employee values that underpin our work 

VACANCY SCHOOL CLOSING DATE 

Administrative Officer  Stourfield Infant School  26/06/2024 

Cleaner  The Grange School  26/06/2024 

Minibus Driver  Twynham TGS 26/06/2024 

Peripatetic Brass Teacher  Twynham TGS 26/06/2024 

Science Technician  Twynham School  26/06/2024 

Teacher of French and Spanish  Twynham School  01/07/2024 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Thursday 27 June      Year 3 sports morning  

Monday 1– Wednesday 3 July    Fairthorne Manor residential trip 6DB and 6CO 

Wednesday 3—Friday 5 July   Fairthorne Manor residential trip 6CC and 6VD 

Tuesday 9—Wednesday 10 July    Harry’s Island Camp 4NJ and 4AL 

Thursday 11— Friday 12 July    Harry’s Island Camp 4NS and 4PG 

Monday 15 & Tuesday 16 July   Y6 Production (evening) 

Friday 19 July      Leavers’ Assembly ( morning) 

Tuesday 23 July     Last day of term  
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A MESSAGE FROM TWYNHAM TGS—ANNUAL SUMMER ART SHOW  

Join us for our annual summer art show featuring selected works form A level, GCSE and KS3.  
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TWYNHAM LEARNING FESTIVAL OF EDUCATION 
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 A MESSAGE FROM HIGHCLIFFE HAWKS YOUTH FC—NEW PLAYERS REQUIRED 
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A MESSAGE FROM MUDEFORD PHOENIX GLFC— CALLING ALL TALENTED FEMALE PLAYERS  


